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Hart County Board of Commissioners

Called Meeting Minutes
August 3, 2010
5:30 p.m.

The Hart County Board of Commissioners held a called meeting on Tuesday August 3, 2010 starting at 5:30 pm.  Commissioners RC Oglesby was absent.  

The agenda was amended to remove the SPLOST IV vote resolution (this matter was addressed at the called meeting on 8/2/10) and to add a potential cancellation of the BOC meetings scheduled for 8/10/10.  Commissioner Reyen made a motion to approve the amendments to the agenda, Chairman Dorsey provided a second to the motion.  Motion passed 4-0.
1.  GMASS:  Chairman Dorsey stated that he has received feedback that there are inconsistencies in the values for the BOA revaluation and he questioned the fair and equitability of the reval digest.  He questioned how GMASS determined rural land values.
Commissioner Reyen stated that GMASS has stated that their goal was to be sure they meet the requirements of the Georgia Department of Revenue however he questioned if meeting the DOR parameters meets the needs of the almost 18,000 parcel owners in Hart County.  He stated that he has received feedback that the BOA staff is telling the Hart County land owners that the BOA did not determine the values denying the BOA’s role in setting values.  He stated that repeated requests for comparables used in the reval have not been produced by the BOA.  Commissioner Reyen explained that if he gets a bill for something, he would want an explanation of how that bill was calculated, and that is all the property owners are trying to do.  He also stated that the BOA has a continual problem with public relations.  
Chairman Dorsey then gave an example of two adjacent tracts of land that were almost identical in size.  One 10 acre parcel was valued at $50,500 and the adjacent 10 acre parcel was valued at $96,500.  He stated that he can not explain to his constituents the reasoning behind discrepancies such as this which is why he called for this meeting tonight.

Commissioner Johnson commented that most people would agree that $100 per acre is undervalued and maybe should be valued at $5,000 but $12,000 per acre for rural land is unreasonable.  

Christy with GMASS explained that there is a potential for errors and that the entire process is set up to catch those errors starting with the current appeals process.  A few factual changes are taking place as a result of the appeals.

Chairman Dorsey then voiced his concerns with the potential additional costs of legal fees.  In addition he voiced a concern that the 2009 reval was based on pre-recession values and does not account for the drop in market value from the recession.  

Terry McCormick with GMASS explained that GMASS has started their work reviewing the appeal files and that some information that has been requested by the public was not made known to GMASS but is shown in the appeals files they are now reviewing; therefore GMASS will now be able to respond to those requests for information.  He stated that through the appeals process situations such as the values in the Pineywoods area have been reviewed and value changes will be looked at.
Jerry Canady and Bill Fogerty commented on the subject.

Chairman Dorsey commented that the BOC will have to set a millage for 2009 at some point based on what in his opinion is not a fair and equitable digest.  

2.  Cancellation of meetings scheduled for 8/10/10:  Chairman Dorsey explained that the Hart County Industrial Building Authority has scheduled a public forum for the Fibrowatt Renewable Energy Project for the evening of 8/10/10 at the Performing Arts Center which is in conflict with the BOC meetings scheduled that same night.  Commissioner Reyen then made a motion to cancel the BOC meetings of 8/10/10.  Chairman Dorsey provided a second to the motion.  The motion passed 4-0.

Commissioner Reyen then made a motion to adjourn the called meeting, seconded by Commissioner Johnson, passed 4-0.  

